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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 6th February
Present:
Stuart Harries
Chairman


Tony Green
Treasurer


Mark Sains
Secretary


Dave Debnam
Vice President


Chris McLaren
Vice President


Karen Ashby
Ladies’ Captain


Bill Barrett
Men’s Captain


Simon Cain


Helen Morris

Pam Abbitt
1. Chairman’s Comments

I am pleased to see that so many of you have renewed your memberships, and I would also like to welcome the new members who have joined us this year.

We have now finished the Cross Country League for the year. I shall leave it to our Club Captains to report on the results of this, but would like to congratulate all of the individual winners who have done so much for our club. I also want to thank everyone who ran and supported, especially those experiencing cross-country for the first time. To see so many club members turning out time after time was for me the biggest success of the season.

The club also made an impressive showing at the Southern Counties Cross Country Championships in Brighton, putting out a team of sixteen runners, some of whom were taking part in their first Southerns – an experience which I’m sure they won’t forget in a hurry. The cross-country season will come to an end with the National Championships at Parliament Hill Fields later this month, and I hope that we are able to make a similar impression there.

This month brings the annual Presentation Evening, which recognizes the achievements made by club members over the past year, both in their running and in their overall contributions to the club. I hope you will all be joining me there to acknowledge and celebrate these.

Whilst we have been lucky so far, it would seem that we haven’t been able to completely avoid the wintry weather this year. Please be especially careful on the snow and ice, and don’t run if the conditions are bad. A couple of days without running won’t do you any harm, but a fall and an injury certainly will.

Finally, we must sadly say goodbye to Jack Batham, who passed away in January. He will be missed by all of his friends at Stopsley Striders. 
2. Apologies
There were no apologies.
3. Previous Minutes

Minutes of December meeting were agreed and accepted. (The January meeting was used for decisions regarding the Annual Awards)
4. Matters Arising

Carried over:
· Need to inform the president regarding 30th Anniversary

· (SH) to contact

5. Secretary Report

Correspondence Received:

· Beds AAA:
· Contacted regarding certain issues raised about the County XC
· Committee thoughts:

· B teams should be allowed to receive team prizes

· Men’s Vet teams should be kept at the current size & age range

· U20 & U17 Women’s race should be combined for a single prize

· Age categories should have a single prize for each range

· The winner of an age category can win a race prize as well

· Ladies distance should be kept at 8k

· MK Marathon:

· The offer of a specific Cheering Point is not required
· Herts Sports Partnership
· Would like help with a new beginner’s course
· (MS) to respond that we will continue running our course, but will not be able to provide additional assistance

· Beds Athletic Network Update
6. Treasurer’s Report

Current accounts were highlighted
· Everything healthy

· Currently ~70/80 runners per night

XC accounts will be finished shortly
· Likely to be –ve

· Pitches were more expensive (as mentioned in previous meetings)

· Fewer runners due to later race

· Will not apply to league for remittance

· Will see what happens next year though

DD claimed for annual website charges

Bookings for room cease after 12th July

· Awaiting confirmation of new room from Luton Active

CM reported that of 210 members from last year

· 140 have paid this year’s subscriptions

· 70 need to be contacted

4 new members:

· Lee Murphy
· Glen Swain

· Jim Kelly

· Siobhan McSwiggan
7. Running Report (November 2011)

As this is our first report for 2012 we would like to wish everybody a Happy New Year.
Sunday 1st Louise Peters started the new year exactly the same as she finished the old one, with a P.B. and club record run in the Wymondham 10k where she also finished 2nd lady.
Saturday 7th Saturday was the date for the County Cross Country Championships held in Wing. We had good turnout  of runners from the club and an excellent day results wise. In the ladies category, Louise Peters was 1st lady & 1st vet 35. Helen Morris was 3rd vet 50 and 1st vet 60. In the men’s category, John Chapman was 1st vet 50, Adrian Moore was 3rd vet 55 and Derek Christopher 1st vet 60. Our senior men’s team finished 4th and our vet 50 men got the trophy back by finishing in first place once again. Well done to everybody.
Saturday 14th Carla Greer ran a P.B. in the St. Albans Park 5k.
Sunday 15th  Saw the last event in our Cross Country League. It was a disappointing year for the Striders team wise but a very good one individually. Our ladies team did extremely well this year and finished in third place in the league. Well done to Louise Peters, Miriam Tedder and Liz Rollinson. For the men things did not go quite as well. That is not in any way being critical of the men, but we just do not have enough runners turning out for our men’s team. Hopefully next year this will be different. Now for the good news. Louise Peters won all five races and was first lady overall and first vet 35. Linda Thomasson was second lady vet 45 and this is where we feel sorry for Helen Morris as she got injured on the first lap of the last race, having competed in all the others and was unable to finish, losing out on winning the vet 60 category. Never mind Helen we know you are made of stern stuff and will come back fighting once again next year. For the men John Chapman was first vet 50, Derek Christopher first vet 60 and Bill Billington took the first vet 70 category. There are a lot of people we need to thank for all their help throughout the cross country season. Firstly of course everybody who ran, but without everything that happens behind the scenes the races could not take place at all. It is here we must thank Tony, Bev, Chris and Christina Green, Chris, Gill and Cheryl McLaren, Tony and Kirsty Ashby and everybody who helped out on that very cold morning of our own fixture. If you have not been mentioned in dispatches THANK YOU!
Saturday 21st Phil Nitchen ran a P.B. in the Milton Keynes 5k Park run.
Sunday 22nd   Five of our new runners all did very well in the Fred Hughes 10miles in St. Albans. Dave Hall ran the Gloucester marathon.
Saturday 25th  Saw a coach full of Striders set off for Brighton to compete in the Southern Counties Cross Country event. Now some of us have been with the Striders a long time but none of us had ever run this course before, so needless to say there were a few worried faces on the coach and as it turned out they were right to have been a bit concerned. It was an extremely tough course, and credit must go to our first timers – Tracey Barrett, Linda Kelly, Ben Bodsworth, Matt Crossland and John Brennan - who had not run a Southern Counties event before. But in a typical Strider fashion they all came through unscathed. We would like to thank every runner who turned out and ran for the club, as Striders were the only club from Bedfordshire to put out a full men’s and ladies senior team. Well done to everybody involved. We must also say a big thank you to all the supporters who came along on the day. Also thanks to Mark Sains for organising the coach and to Stuart Harries for organising a lovely meal before we left Brighton. Some Striders stayed over on Saturday night and had a very enjoyable weekend. We must also say a big thank you to Tony Ashby who seems to have become our events photographer and the great job that he is doing. Last but not least we must say a massive thank you to our club for the way everybody was treated at the weekend. We were all looked after as only Stopsley Striders can. Thank you. Everybody ran well on a dry but very hilly course. It was a real toughie. Again Louise Peters was the star of our show. She finished in a brilliant 38th place, the best ever by any Strider and 26 places better than last year. Now we only have the Nationals left to finish our year.
Saturday 28th  Three Striders ran the Milton Keynes Park run 5k where Phil Nitchin ran a P.B.
Before we finish can we please ask everybody to make an effort to attend our presentation night on Saturday 11th of February and support your club mates and maybe collect a trophy yourself. There are many people to be acknowledged and presented with a trophy for their efforts this year. 
Lastly may we remind you to be careful during the dark nights. Make sure you can be seen and also be careful underfoot in the snow and frost.
8. Strider of the Month

There was no Strider of the Month
9. Awards Evening
The room is available from 1900-2330

(BB) Contact caterers
(EH) to check with Mark Bradley regarding photography

(SH) to bring background music

(KA) to email citations to SH & DD

(BB) to provide toms info about the speak to SH
10. Striders 30th Anniversary

Nothing we done this month due to the Awards Evening
11. A. O. B
HM send cards as appropriate for recent members’ issues 

Ladies 5k

· EH agreed to be race secretary

Club Championship Distances

· The point was raised that only measured distances should be used as club championship races

Need to calculate start date for this year’s beginners course

(MS) to contact Lee Murphy regarding UKA admin for 1st claim clubs

MS raised a point about the relative weighting of the women’s and men’s teams for 3 counties XC combined team (3 women count for far less than the 7 men)

· Committee agreed, but decided that nothing could be done

EH met with Luton AC

· Dates were set for the Luton Series

· 5 mile – 29th June

· 5k – 22nd July

· 10k – 29th July

· Concerns about the road race series funding track & field were raised
· Raised ~£900 for youth team transport

· Can we try to forge links with Luton AC for promoting road running to the younger members (who may then join SSJC for road running when older than 18)

· Suggest adding an entry on the form for donation to cancer charities to continue the ‘Betty Willet’ name without taking funding from the youth team
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